

Board of Directors General Announcement October 22, 2018

Shooting Prices Increase - Effective January 1, 2019

Dear Fellow Members of Brown County Sportsmen's Club -

A discussion took place during the October Board of Directors meeting concerning the increased cost of maintaining the club, grounds and equipment.

Heading into 2019, we are faced with a number of items that will impact the financial status of the club. Those items include:

- 1. An increase in payroll expenses due to hiring paid bar operators
- 2. Increases in Insurance costs
- 3. Increased Utility costs
- 4. Increased cost of supplies
- 5. Increased cost of targets
- 6. Cost to maintain grounds & equipment

After a general debate, a motion was made and carried to increases shooting prices as follows:

- All Shooting fees increase \$1 across the board:
 - Junior Member Shooting Fee: Increases from \$4 to \$5 per round (25)
 - General Members Shooting Fee: Increases from \$4 to \$5 per round (25)
 - Non-Members Shooting Fee: Increases from \$7 to \$8 per round (25)

These price increases will affect the league shooting fees as follows:

- Member League shooting fee increase from \$6 to \$7 per league round (\$5 + \$2 league fee)
- Non-Member League shooting fee increases from \$9 to \$10 per league round (\$8 + \$2 league fee)

Membership pricing remains unchanged and beer, soda and bar snacks pricing remain unchanged.

Shooting Prices Increase - Effective January 1, 2019

Raising prices is never an easy decision and doing so does not guarantee that the club will remain financially sound unless all members do everything they can to help keep operating costs down.

The board continues to work in the best interests of members by maintaining a balance between containing costs while addressing ever increasing supplier pricing and cost of upkeep.

Keep in mind that ALL members of the club can do their part by helping with maintenance items, emptying garbage, volunteering for shooting events and offering ideas to save costs anywhere they see the need.

This is YOUR club – and a beautiful, one-of-a-kind facility.

Members of the Board of Directors